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Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
 

RGM MEMO  JUNE 04, 2019

We’ve received a couple of emails asking us about a notification institutions have been receiving in the last week. This is just a Balance Notification for Pell 2018-2019, to keep you informed. We would like to clarify that Award year 2018-2019 Pell has not closed yet. Please note that 2017-2018 Direct Loan will close on July 31, 2019, and we will take care of it. We provided a sample copy of the Balance Notification below. 

If you have any questions, please contact us.
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	U.S. Department of Education 
Federal Student Aid


JUNE 3, 2019

Dear President/Financial Aid Administrator: 

The established data submission deadline for the Pell Grant 2018-2019 Award Year is SEPTEMBER 30, 2019. As a reminder, certain Title IV requirements supersede this data submission deadline. These requirements include, but are not limited to, managing all Title IV funds within current cash management regulations, and the reporting of all disbursement/adjustment records within disbursement reporting requirements. Schools must not wait until this deadline to resolve outstanding reporting issues and cash balances.

Your school has been receiving the Pell Grant School Account Statement (SAS) for the purpose of completing reconciliation to Department of Education's (the Department's) records. As of JUNE 3, 2019 our records indicate that your school's balances for this Program and Award Year are as follows:

NET DRAWDOWNS/PAYMENTS: $ 

TOTAL NET ACCEPTED AND POSTED DISBURSEMENTS: $ 

CASH > NET ACCEPTED AND POSTED DISBURSEMENTS: -$ 

If your school has a Cash > Net Accepted and Posted Disbursements equal to $0.00 as of your last Pell Grant SAS, agrees with this balance, and is fully reconciled with the Department's data, you should confirm closeout as soon as possible. This can be completed via the Balance Confirmation page on the Common Origination and Disbursement (COD) Web site.

If your school has an unresolved Cash > Net Accepted and Posted Disbursements balance reflected above, the resolution of that amount requires your immediate attention. This balance could be the result of one or more of the following:

1. Your school has received more funds than it has disbursed. Return these funds to the Department and/or report actual disbursements immediately.

2. Your school has records that have not been accepted in the COD System. Send in these records for processing.

3. Your school has drawdowns or refunds of cash reported in the wrong award year that need to be identified and corrected through G5.

4. Your school has disbursed more funds than it has drawn down. Verify this information and, if you agree with the amount disbursed, drawdown the additional funds.

All outstanding balances should be resolved by the data submission deadline provided above. Once resolved, your school should complete a final reconciliation and confirm closeout via the Balance Confirmation page on the COD Web Site.

If you have any questions about this letter or require assistance with the closeout process, contact the COD School Relations Center at 1-800-848-0978 or by email at CODSupport@ed.gov.

Sincerely,

Federal Student Aid
U.S. Department of Education

******************************************************************************************
Please do not reply to this message, it is an outbound message only.  If you have received this e-mail in error or have any questions about its authenticity, please forward it to CODSupport@ed.gov.
******************************************************************************************

[image: image2]
